
From: TONY MCDONALD
Sent: 2/11/2016 4:43:15 PM
To: ebe07675
Cc: Haley, Nikki; SCAAP@usdoj.gov; Ombudsman
Subject: RE: Alvin S. Glenn Detention Center Misconduct

Mr. Graham,

 

County staff is looking into this matter and will follow up with you shortly.

 

Tony McDonald

 

From: ebe07675 [mailto:ebe07675@gmail.com] 
Sent: Thursday, February 11, 2016 8:47 AM
To: TONY MCDONALD; nikkihaley; SCAAP@usdoj.gov
Cc: Earl; Ombudsman
Subject: RE: Alvin S. Glenn Detention Center Misconduct

 

Mr McDonald: As discussed in our meeting last year.  Please review the 
attached documents concerning Black Mold & The Torture Chamber at the Alvin 
S. Glenn Detention Center.

 

Pretrial detainees are governed by state mandated guidelines of which must 
have strict adherence. They are not to be treated as convicted criminals during 
their unconvinced Pretrial stage.

 

Again, please review the attached documents and provide your written response 
as to correcting this blatant deficiency. 

 

Cordially,

 



Earl Graham 

 

 

 

Sent via the Samsung Galaxy S® 6 edge, an AT&T 4G LTE smartphone

-------- Original message --------

From: ebe07675 <ebe07675@gmail.com <mailto:ebe07675@gmail.com>> 

Date: 02/10/2016 11:49 AM (GMT-05:00) 

To: mcdonaldt@rcgov.us <mailto:mcdonaldt@rcgov.us>, Earl <ebe07675
@gmail.com <mailto:ebe07675@gmail.com>> 

Subject: Alvin S. Glenn Detention Center Misconduct 

 

Mr. McDonald: Please review the attached documents concerning the Alvin S. 
Glenn Detention Center.

 

Attached, please find the yearly feeding schedule for the facility. Are we in 
compliance with Federal, State and local guidelines?

 

Cordially,

 

Earl Graham 

 

 

 

Sent via the Samsung Galaxy S® 6 edge, an AT&T 4G LTE smartphone


